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Jack Browand

From: James Spengler
Sent: Thursday, March 21, 2013 3:42 PM
To: Jack Browand
Subject: Fwd: renaming Buchanan Street Park
Attachments: Leatrice Byrd.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

 
 
Jim Spengler 
City of Alexandria 
Director Recreation, Parks and Cultural Activities 
1108 Jefferson Street 
Alexandria, Virginia 22314 
Office: (703) 746-5502 
Mobile: (703) 258-4797 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: "Porter-Gruel, Beatrice CTR OSD ATL" <Beatrice.Porter-Gruel.ctr@osd.mil> 
Date: March 21, 2013, 3:35:46 PM EDT 
To: "'james.spengler@alexandriava.gov'" <james.spengler@alexandriava.gov> 
Cc: "david.butler2@cox.net" <david.butler2@cox.net> 
Subject: renaming Buchanan Street Park 

Hello, Mr. Spengler.  I was given your name by Jack Browand.  With the upcoming Jefferson-
Houston School project, our wonderful little pocket park will be moved from the Buchanan 
Street location.  I am hoping our park can be named after a woman that watched over the park for 
more than 40 years.  Her children, grandchildren, and now great grandchildren all use the park.  I 
have lived at the end of the alley for 17 years now and had become friends with Mrs. Leatrice 
Byrd as our children played together at this park.  She had a great view from her porch and was 
always there for the children.  Her family still lives in the house and the view will be changed as 
the park is moved.  Mrs. Byrd died tragically in an accident last year, this would be a wonderful 
thing to name the park for her.  I am attaching a copy of her handout from her memorial service 
as it gives more information on the life she had while in Alexandria.  I am not sure what the 
process is, but Jack said to start by 
 sending a formal request to you.  I hope you will give this request the consideration it deserves, 
and once the park is relocated, rename it for the woman that loved it and the children so 
much.  Thank you.  Bea Porter, 1727 Cameron Street 
 

Attachment 1



Attachment 1



Attachment 1




